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FULLERTON SCHOOL DISTRICT RELEASES REPORT ON RESPONSIBLE USE OF WIRELESS 

TECHNOLOGY IN THE CLASSROOM

Robert Pletka, Ed.D. 
Superintendent,  Fullerton School District
 
(Fullerton, CA) – 

The Fullerton School District today released the results of a study that was conducted to provide a 
screening of electromagnetic fields (EMFs) including radio frequency (RF).  The report comes from 
Daniel H. Ginsborg, MSIH, CIH, CSP, Chief Executive Officer of Executive Environmental Services 
Corporation (EESC).  The study focused on potential EMF related to wireless access point technology 
(commonly referred to as “WiFi”) installed at Acacia Elementary School.  

The report concluded that all EMF (RF) measurements were significantly below the Federal 
Communication Commission (FCC) exposure limits.  Further, the report concluded that all EMF (RF) 
measures were more than 10,000 times lower than the FCC standards (a measurement used by the Los 
Angeles Unified School District as their District Precautionary Threshold Level.) 

“Fullerton School District is proud to offer a 21st century learning environment to our students which 
includes extensive use of hand held devices for our students and teachers,” noted Dr. Bob Pletka, 
District Superintendent.  “At the same time, the safety of our students has been and will always be our 
first priority.  We’re happy to be able to verify through the most up-to-date expert professional testing 
that our wireless classrooms not only offer tremendous teaching and learning opportunities, but are also 
totally safe for our kids.”

More information about the District’s technology programs for students, as well as the RF testing and a 
copy of the report, can be found on the District’s website:   http://fsd.k12.ca.us/index.html

 EESC provides industrial hygiene and environmental consulting services to school districts, 
municipalities, and private firms across southern California.  More information about the firm can be 
found at http://executiveenvironmental.com    .

For more information, please contact the Superintendent’s Office at (714) 447-7405 or 
supt_office@fullertonsd.org
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